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Metropolitan King County Council

REVISED STAFF REPORT as reported out of the Utilities Committee
	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Megan Smith

	Proposed No.:
	2002-0540.2
	Date:
	


SUBJECT:   
A Proposed Substitute Ordinance relating to the annexation of an area known as Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) 200th Avenue SE Vicinity to Covington Water District for the purposes of providing water service. 
UTILITIES COMMITTEE REVIEW:

The Utilities Committee reviewed Proposed Ordinance 2002-0540 on January 14, 2003. The committee adopted a technical amendment that fills in the blank for date of approval by the Utilities Technical Review Committee, fills in the blank for the public hearing held by the King County Council, and substitutes a revised legal description. The Utilities Committee passed a “Do Pass Substitute--Consent” recommendation on the proposed ordinance. 
BACKGROUND:  

Purpose: This ordinance would approve the annexation of approximately 45 acres of private property, and 13 acres of public right-of-way into Covington’s Water District’s corporate boundary for the purpose of providing water service. 

Location: The area proposed for annexation is located along Highway 18, between the cities of Covington and Maple Valley.  Existing land uses in the annexation area consist of medium-density residential and vacant land.  The proposed annexation area is within the Covington Water District’s service area boundaries.  
Applicable County Comprehensive Plan Policy:

F-227
In the Rural Area, private wells, Group B water systems, and Group A water systems are all allowed [Covington Water District is a Group A water system]. 
Procedural Steps

The Covington Water District passed Resolution 3150 on May 7, 2002 certifying the sufficiency of the annexation petition.  Because this annexation petition had certified signatures representing not less than 60% of the area of land proposed for annexation, no election is required to finalize the annexation. The King County Utilities Technical Review Committee approved the annexation proposal on November 13, 2002. The Washington State Boundary Review Board for King County approved this proposed annexation on December 10, 2002, subject to approval by the Metropolitan King County Council. All other procedural requirements have been met.
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